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1700 Broadway, Suite 200
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Joanna Williams 
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RE: Attorney General Correction Letter – SOS Tracking No. 2022-00518. 

Dear Secretary of State Griswold and Joanna:

This letter is in response to the Correction filing filed with the Colorado Secretary 

of State on August 30, 2022, regarding the Rules and Regulations for the 

Management and Control of Designated Ground Water, 2 CCR 410-1, under SOS 

Tracking No. 2022-00518. I conferred with my client regarding these corrections 

and it is my opinion that these corrections, which add the effective date of the Rule 

amendments to the header and Rules 7.5.6, 7.5.6.1, 7.5.6.2 and 14, are 

nonsubstantive and no hearing is required. Nonsubstantive corrections are 
permitted pursuant to section 24-4-103(11)(d)(II), C.R.S. Please reach out to me

with any questions. Thank you! 

Sincerely, 

FOR THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 

Christopher R. Stork  

Assistant Attorney General  

Water Conservation Unit  

Natural Resources and Environment Section 

Colorado Department of Law  
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